2001-0004
GeoNet Towers

GeoNet Towers has applied to the state and federal government to locate a
cell tower between Willowdale Boulevard and the Davis Pond Diversion
Project, south of Highway 90. Specifically the project is about 550 feet east
of the Comer of Willowdale Boulevard and Highway 90. This is the
beginning of their approval process to place a tower on this site, they will
also need a rezoning and a Special Permit from St. Charles Parish, but they
cannot proceed with either without their wetland permits. Two citizens of
Willowdale appeared at the CZAC meeting to express their concerns about
this project. Their issues were mainly development oriented, but aesthetics
and wastes were raised as environmental concems. Due to the minimum
impact of the project the Coastal Zone Management Section recommends a
letter of NO OBJECTION be sent. The motion was made to send a letter
of no objection from the Coastal Zone Advisory Committee, but FAILED
due to a lack of votes required to affirm. Therefor the CZAC has NO
RECOMMENDATION to this permit.



